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Dear Parents,  

 

The Easter Season will come to a close on Sunday, May 28 with the feast of Pentecost, 

when we are reminded how the disciples were filled with the Holy Spirit.  St. Paul lists the 

fruits of the Holy Spirit as love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, 

gentleness, and self-control.  Just as he did at Pentecost, Jesus wants to breathe God’s 

life and the fruits of the Spirit into our hearts every day. When spending time with God in 

prayer, we feel energized by the Spirit, and we want to be like Jesus.  We are moved to 

work for the kingdom, relying on the Spirit for love, guidance, and direction.  

The Holy Spirit is alive at Holy Family Regional School.  The school year is quickly coming 

to a close over the next couple of weeks. On Thursday, May 25, the South Campus      

faculty and students will gather to celebrate a special Eighth Grade Blessing Mass.  This 

will be the last opportunity for our classes to celebrate the liturgy with our eighth grade.  

We wish many blessings on our eighth graders as they participate in the culminating 

events over the next two weeks.  

A couple of weeks ago a survey was shared with our families regarding the hiring of     

security guards for our school.  The results of the survey showed overwhelming support 

(91%) in favor of hiring the guards with an additional $175 fee per family. The Finance 

Council and School Advisory Council have endorsed this initiative and will move forward 

with this for the 23-24 school year.  The $175 one-time fee will be billed to each family’s 

FACTS account in August.  In future years, this cost will be absorbed in tuition.   

I am grateful for the additional layer of security for our school.  The security guards will be 

retired police officers with specialized training in first response.  They will be visible 

around our campuses, attend the all-school events and Masses, and assist during     

morning and afternoon pick-up and drop-off.  They will be introduced to the children as 

part of the administrative staff who work together to keep our school safe.  Special thanks 

to the committee for your time and efforts in making this happen for our school. 

Once again, thank you to all the wonderful families of Holy Family Regional School for 

your dedication and support!  It is an honor and blessing to serve this outstanding school 

community.  I hold you in my daily prayers!    

Wishing you many blessings, 

 

Mr. Jon Myers 

Principal 
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Looking Ahead: 

Staff Appreciation Week– May 22-26 

Monday, May 22 

6:00pm Fine Arts Night (North Campus) 

Concert will be held in church with art viewing in the school after the concert. 

Tuesday, May 23 

Non-Uniform Day for Girls Track CYO Championship 

7:00pm Gun Violence Presentation  (South Campus) 

Wednesday, May 24 

6:00pm Fine Arts Night (South Campus) 

Band Concert will be held in Cafeteria with art viewing in the school after the concert. 

Thursday, May 25 

9:00am Eighth Grade Blessing Mass (4-8) at St. Mary of the Hills 

Friday, May 26 

Non-Uniform for Lacrosse CYO Championship 

 
Announcements: 

PARENTS- 
 As we approach the end of the year, PLEASE check that your child has a lunch, either packed or or-
dered Hot Lunch.  
 We are very low on items for a forgotten lunch and will not be replenishing the supply, this may re-
sult in your child not having lunch for that day.  

 
FROM ROBOTICS 
Registration for the FLL and FTC Robotics fall teams ends Friday 5/26.  You can find the sign-up sheet in the 
Weekly Wrap. 
There will be a Robotics demonstration and information available during the Fine Arts Night on Wednesday, 

May 24
th 

 Come ask questions to any of our coaches! 

 
The door…..the path…..the promise!  Please join St. Irenaeus parish in supporting the children of John Paul 
Secondary School (JPSS) in Uganda. The school was founded in 2007 by 2 current parishioners of St. Ire-
naeus.  It started with just 14 students.  It now provides an education to more than 600 young people of Chel-
ekura, Uganda which is an area of abject poverty and need.  HFRS can help by (1) donating basic supplies 
such as knee socks, toothbrushes, toothpaste, string backpacks and sports bras, by bringing them in to 
HFRS next week (or sending direct through Walmart) or (2) participating in a virtual 5K walk/run/roll June 3rd
-9th wherein $50 will be donated to JPS by a third party. For more information, see the enclosed flier and/or 
go to www.johnpaulschool.com 

 
Hello from St. Mary of the Hills Preschool!  

Mrs. Judy Laskos is currently wrapping up her 30th year of teaching at our preschool! For three dec-
ades, she has touched the lives of many.   
To celebrate this milestone, a surprise group ecard that can be virtually signed has been created. 
This card will be delivered to Mrs. Laskos on our last day of school, MAY 26th. 

https://recocards.com/greeting-card/congratulations-card-mrs.-laskos-52335460407 

Mrs. Laskos is not retiring! She will be back in the fall to start her 31st year at St. Mary’s. 
 

http://www.johnpaulschool.com/
https://recocards.com/greeting-card/congratulations-card-mrs.-laskos-52335460407


Join Be SMART For Kids at HFRS for a presentation on gun safety.

7:00 Tuesday May 23rd
Holy Family Regional School South Campus, Multi-Purpose Room
2633 John R Road, Rochester Hills

Join parents, caregivers and other adults to learn about the
important reasons for safe gun storage in homes and vehicles
to protect our children, teens and at-risk individuals. HFRS
Principal Mr. Myers will also provide an update on what HFRS
is doing to keep our community safe.

Even if you are not a firearm owning family, there are steps
you can take to protect your children from unsecured firearms.

This presentation supports the 2nd Amendment & is designed for
ADULTS only. Plan for a 30 minute presentation with Q&A after.

SIGN UP for May 23rd 7:00
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-gunsafety
For more information, please visit https://besmartforkids.org/

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-gunsafety
https://besmartforkids.org/


This Week in our Faith
News from Campus Ministry

Upcoming Events and Mass Leadership  
● May 25- South Campus Mass 8th Grade Blessing  

9:00AM St. Mary of the Hills Leadership: 7th Grade
● June 7- Closing Mass South Campus Field 10:00AM 

Leadership: Mrs. Polansky and 7th Grade Choir

On Our Blessed Mother Mary  

This month I have been sharing a timeline of the life 
of our Blessed Mother Mary. Last week I ended with 
the birth of our Savior Jesus. The next event we 
celebrate is the feast of The Presentation of the Lord 
on February 2nd .

After Jesus was born, Mary and Joseph took Jesus 
to the Temple forty days after birth to follow the 
Jewish tradition. They were to make a sacrifice and 
while many made the sacrifice of a lamb in the 
Temple, Mary and Joseph made the sacrifice of two 
turtledoves…since they were poor.

While in the Temple an old man named Simeon saw 
Jesus and exclaimed, “Lord now I may die in peace 
because I have seen our savior.” He was told by the 
Holy Spirit that he would not die until he saw the face 
of the Messiah.

How incredible that the Holy Spirit was spreading the 
news in such an interesting way about Jesus’ arrival 
to earth.

Twelve year old Jesus in the Temple (not a feast day 
but is the Fifth Joyful Mystery of the Rosary Luke 
2:41-47)

Another interesting event in Mary’s life was when she 
and Joseph traveled to Jerusalem for Passover. 
They went each year to celebrate this feast but one 
year, when Jesus was twelve years old, Mary and 
Joseph began their long way back to Nazareth and 
thought Jesus was with them. They were traveling in 
a caravan with many people and thought Jesus was 
among the group. They continued to travel for 
another day and looked among the crowd of 
relatives… but when they couldn’t find him they went 
back to look for him along the way.

Can you imagine how Mary and Joseph must have 
felt when they realized Jesus was missing?

After three days of traveling and then searching, they 
found Jesus in the Temple talking to the Elders (or 
teachers). He was listening to them and asking 
questions. The teachers around him were amazed at his 
understanding and Jesus’ own answers to scripture and 
their teachings.

When Mary and Joseph reached the Temple and saw 
Jesus there, they were astonished (as the Bible tells us). 
Mary said, “Son why have you done this to us! Your 
father and I have been looking for you with great anxiety.” 
But Jesus said to his parents, “Why were you looking for 
me? Didn’t you realize I would be in my Father’s house?”

The Bible tells us Mary and Joseph did not understand. 
They all returned to Nazareth and Mary kept all of this in 
her heart. Jesus continued to grow stronger in his 
devotion to, and his wisdom of, God. God and many 
people saw this.

More to come next week…

God bless you, 

Kim Myers



Coming up in our Family of Parishes 

-May 20, 10:30AM Blessing of the Bicycles and Keys. St. 
Andrew Bell Tower
-May 23, 6:00PM Holy Hour St. Andrew Chapel 
-May 23, 7:15PM Mass of Hope. St. Andrew Church 
-June 10 12PM Altar Server Training St. Irenaeus.  For 
students 4th Grade and up.  For further information, or to sign 
up, please contact Patrick Barkey, Worship Coordinator at 
pbarkey@stirenaeus.org.

Catholic Trivia 
Did you know.... the Catholic Church holds 4 Marian Dogmas (infallible teachings) about our 
Blessed Mother? They are Mary’s Immaculate Conception, her Divine Maternity, her Perpetual 
Virginity and her Assumption into heaven. 

Did you know that the HFRS 
website has a prayer button 
where families can submit 
prayer intentions? These 
intentions are brought to the 
Altar during our School Mass so 
that they can be prayed over. To 
submit an intention Click Here 
We would love to pray with you. 

St. Andrew Church 

8th Grade Blessing Mass 
Join us Next Thursday, May 25th as we offer a special Blessing upon our 8th Graders as 

they say farewell to HFRS and prepare for their next chapter in High School. 
9:00AM 

St. Mary of the Hills 

https://www.holyfam.org/prayer-requests.cfm#detailid_430196
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Friends of John Paul School
2023 Virtual

THIRST5K
LEARNING

Sponsored by:

Family of 5? You're 
making a $250 impact!

BRING YOUR COWORKERS AND RAISE
hundreds of dollars for clean water!

A Friend of John Paul School has 

pledged to donate $50 for each and 

every 5K participant! Grab your family, 

your friends, your coworkers,

EVERYONE you know! walk, run, o r roll , each 
5k'er brings us $50

P l e a s e help usbring

to
E
o
S
ur
S
st
E
u
N
de
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n
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s in Uganda

In July 2023, we'll be returning to theJPSS campus and hope to 

bring thefollowing items for our 600+ students:

Sports bras - all sizes (white or lt. gray colors please) 

White knee-high socks, brown men's dress socks 

String backpacks

Toothbrushes

Full-sized toothpaste tubes

SHOP NOW:
Buy from ourWalmart 

charity registry and have the 
items shipped directly tous! Visit us at 

www.johnpaulschool.com

DATE: Anytime June 3 – 9, 2023 

(the 5K can be done over multiple days) 

REGISTRATION FEE:

Individual: $25, Family: $50,

Student: $10
for limited-edition FOJPS t-shirt(s) and a 

chance to win some great prizes.

REGISTEROR 

DONATENOW!

May 10th is the last day to register 

and guarantee receipt of our custom 

race shirts so please don't delay!

Drop off

donations in the

baskets at HFRS

Thank Youforjoiningus today! Pleaseseebelowformorewaystohelpourstudents.

http://www.johnpaulschool.com/


Two week notice!

That’s right. The PTG Connection will self 
destruct in two issues. Better start reading!


Join the Team

Love event planning?  We need YOU!


We have over 30 event committees at HFRS. 
Sign up here to add to one and help plan a 
fabulous event! We know some of you were 
BORN to do this.


Interested in joining the PTG Board? Spots 
periodically become available. Contact us for 
more info!
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Quick Links

  About Us                                    
Volunteer                                                                 

Events                                             
Contact Us
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September
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-ptgcochair#/
mailto:hfrsptgpres@gmail.com
mailto:hfrsptgpres@gmail.com
https://www.holyfam.org/hfrsptg/about-us.cfm
https://www.holyfam.org/hfrsptg/volunteer.cfm
https://www.holyfam.org/hfrsptg/events.cfm
mailto:hfrsptgpres@gmail.com


Mothers’ Dinner

Thursday May 11th


The 40th Annual Mothers’ Dinner was one for 
the books. Great job to all the spirited 8th 
graders and their parents. You were a joy to 
watch on the runway! Thank you to Angie 
Avripas, Tara Haener, Maria Paljusaj, Diana 
Ujkaj and Stella Actis Aldo for creating such a 
beautiful event.


Fine Arts

North - May 22nd / South - May 24th

Next week we celebrate the arts at both 
campuses! See attached flyers for details.


Donations are needed for these two special 
nights. To donate refreshments, use the links 
below:


North Campus Donations 

South Campus Donations


Field Day

North - Jun 5th / South - Jun 6th


Start stretching…“Wildcat Games 2023” is 
almost here! Donations are needed to help 
our kids stay hydrated and nourished 
throughout the day. Sign up here to donate 
refreshments. Want to attend? Volunteer here. 
The following classes still need additional 
coaches:


Staff Appreciation

We’re closing the year with a sunny outlook! 
Click here to view next week's festivities.


School Supplies

2023-2024


Don’t scramble for school supplies in August! 
Order your premade kits here and let us do the 
leg work. The full school supply requirement 
list, by grade, can be found here.


Order deadline is July 10th. Order by June 2nd 
for discounted pricing and the option to 
customize your kit and ship it to school for free.


Retail Fundraisers


Box Tops, Busch’s, Kroger, RaiseRight, Toyology

Only a few more weeks left to participate in 
retail fundraisers that benefit HFRS. Click on 
the links above for more info!
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PTG Executive Board


Presidents:                                    

Lauren Kochenderfer


Kristen Baradihi  


Vice Presidents:                                     

Jamie Corsetti 


Christina Scollin 


  Secretary: 

Christina Matway                              


Treasurer:                                                   

Julie Gagliardi

“Teamwork makes the DREAM work.”

✤ McKeehan

✤ MeLampy

✤ Pipas

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d4daea62ea7f5c34-north#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d4daea62ea7f5c34-south#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-wildcat4#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-wildcat4#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084ca9ac2aa4fa7-wildcat3#/
https://www.holyfam.org/editoruploads/files/PTG/2022%20-%202023/PTG%20-%20SAW%202023.pdf
https://www.write-stuff.com/storefront/school/hfrs
https://www.holyfam.org/editoruploads/files/PTG/2022%20-%202023/PTG%20-%20%20School%20Supply%20Lists%202023-2024.pdf
https://4.files.edl.io/9211/08/28/19/154203-375d68f6-b4a2-4678-a012-0b86495929c7.pdf
https://www.buschs.com/community
https://www.holyfam.org/editoruploads/files/PTG/2022%20-%202023/PTG%20-%20Kroger%20Flyer.pdf
https://www.raiseright.com
https://www.holyfam.org/editoruploads/files/PTG/2022%20-%202023/PTG%20-%20Toyology%20fundraiser.pdf


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/12krcFAukmlRkqglrxLsaJ1YhdKNOZ0P8gKYqNUgchGQ/viewform?edit_requested=true
mailto:hiovichcp@gmail.com
mailto:mitch1@live.com


ITS GOING TO BE

AWESOME\ 

NOW GET IN YOUR

VAN ANO LETS GOGH \

mailto:hiovichcp@gmail.com


WILDCAT GAMESWILDCAT GAMESWILDCAT GAMES
202320232023

H
O

LY
 F

AMILY REGIONAL SCH
O

O
L

SOUTH CAMPUSSOUTH CAMPUS
JUNE 6THJUNE 6THS JJUUNNEE  55TTHH

NNOORRTTHH  CCAAMMPPUU SS 



Ordering School Supplies
is as EASY as 




 Visit www.write-stuff.com/storefront/school/________________________1.

2. Select your child's kit for next school year & enter their information.

3. Check Out! - Sit back, relax and enjoy your summer.

https://www.write-stuff.com/storefront/school/hfrs


Student Name______________________     Grade in 2023-2024___________ 

 

First Lego League/ First Technical Challenge 

Registration Form 
 

FIRST Lego League: Grades 4, 5 Teams will be assigned in May of the current school year only 

if we have volunteer team coaches.  Maximum 8 students on a team. The last day for team 

registration is May 26th, 2023.  Your coach will have the option of meeting during the summer 

months.  Program officially runs from September through November, with the state competition 

shortly thereafter.  (Additional costs for competitions) Fee is $125.00.  Additional fees may 

apply if a team qualifies for state. 

 

 FIRST Technical Challenge: Grades 6,7,8 Teams will be assigned in May only if we have 

volunteer team coaches.  Maximum 15 students on a team.  The last day for team registration 

is May 26th, 2023.  Program officially runs from September – December. Fee is $125.00. 

Additional fees (hotel, food, transportation) may apply if they qualify for state competition. 

 

**If you volunteer as a new team coach, your child will automatically be placed on your 

team.  All other new team members will be selected by a lottery.  If there are openings on 

an existing team, the spot will be filled by lottery by June 9th, 2023. 

 

Lego registration fee will be billed on your school account.  No checks or cash. 
  

 

Parents, we need your help to make these programs possible! 

Please consider coaching or assisting and circle your choice below: 

Training/Mentoring is available 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

First Lego League Coach                  First Technical Challenge 

Coach                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

 

 

                                                                Helper as needed 

 

 

Parent Name: _____________________ Phone: _________________ Email: ____________ 

 

 

 

I have received and understand the criteria for admission to the Robotics program 

 

 

 

 

Student Signature     Parent Signature 

 

RETURN this form to Mrs. Hayward in the Library by Friday, May 26th  



Memorial Day Savings on School Uniforms!

25% OFF
 VALID: May 26-29, 2023   CODE: FLAG  PIN: 2631

landsend.com/get-started landsend.com/myschool

landsend.com/myschool | 1-800-469-2222
Receive 25% off your order online or by phone (excludes buy more and save pricing, embroidery and monogramming, gift boxing, gift cards, shipping, taxes, 
duties, Lands' End Business Outfitters purchases, and excluded items as marked). Discount will be applied at checkout. This offer has no cash value. 
Promotional savings may be deducted from returns. 5-7 business day delivery to most addresses. Free standard shipping is valid on orders of $99 or more 
(after promotions and discounts are applied) shipped to US and Canada addresses only. Offer valid through 11:59 p.m. Central, May 29, 2023. Not valid on 
previous purchases or when combined with any other promotional offers.
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